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Thirty-First Meeting of the

Informal South Pacific ATS Co-ordinating Group
(ISPACG/31)

Hawaii, USA

6 to 7 March 2016
Agenda Item 3.3: Review relevant work conducted since ISPACG/30
PBCS Workshop – Report to ISPACG
1.
Introduction
1.1 A PBCS implementation workshop was held on Monday 6 March as part of the ISPACG Fans Interoperability Team meeting (FIT/24).

1.2 Three working papers (WP), two information papers (IP), four presentations, and one flimsy were presented at the workshop which was moderated by Mr Bradley Cornell, Chairman of the ISPACG FIT. The list of presentations and papers is shown at Attachment A to this report.
2.
Outcomes of PBCS Workshop
1.3 Workshop agreed that participants would strive to meet the current APANPIRG implementation date of 29 March 2018. However, all participants understand that while considerable work has been completed towards this goal, considerable work was still to be completed.
1.4 Following discussion of IATA concerns raised in WP/08 the workshop agreed that:

·  
IATA should continue working with ICAO’s Communications Panel – Operational Datalink Working Group (CP-OPDLWG) on IATA’s specific concerns relating to operational approval from an aircraft operator perspective.
·     IATA should communicate additional guidance to their members arising from CP-OPDLWG deliberations.

·     Further guidance was needed on the contractual requirements called for by PBCS between the ANSP/Aircraft Operators and the Communication Service Providers. CP-OPDLWG should consider:  
·     Developing a generic Service Level Agreement (SLA) in conjunction with CSP’s that could be used to satisfy the PBCS contractual requirements for both aircraft operator and ANSP with their CSP.
·     Develop guidance on transitional arrangements that could be put in place if SLA could not be completed before 29 March 2018. The workshop did not want to see PBCS implementation delayed if these contractual requirements were not in place.
1.5

A sub-group was formed to review the proposed PBCS amendments to Regional Supplementary Procedures Doc 7030 for the Pacific (PAC) and Middle East/Asia (MID/ASIA) regions presented in WP/09. The sub-group reached agreement on draft proposals for amendment (PfA) which are attached at Attachment B and Attachment C to this report.
3.
ACTION BY THE MEETING

3.1
The meeting is invited to: 

a) Note the information in this paper.
b) Agree submission of draft PBCS PfA to Regional Supplementary Procedures Doc 7030 are submitted to ICAO Regional Office for consideration.

c) Agree to communicate to IATA and CP-OPDLWG workshop proposals relating to WP/08.
Attachment A: List of presentations and papers
Attachment B: PfA to PAC Supplementary Procedures

Attachment C: PfA to MID/ASIA Supplementary Procedures.

